
LLWWEMA 13th Committee Meeting Minutes 
 
Date:    April 2, 2008 
 
Attendees: Pastor Wilson Lee, Elder Paul Lam, James Liao, David Chan,  

Peter Ng, Ronald Lee and Pauline Lee 
 

 Meeting started with prayers by James Liao, David Chan and Pastor Lee  
 

 Update report from Peter Ng  
 

⎯ Emails were sent to all NAD member churches regarding prayer requests; 
however, there was no response with exception of the one from Elder Angie.  
Peter will follow up on it. 

 
 Update report from David Chan 

 
⎯ Difficult to communicate with churches in Indonesia because very few people 

have computers over there 
⎯ No response on the Indonesia summer short term mission  
⎯ The building that the GSRI Karawang was working on has been completed 
⎯ Two of the four missions established by Kartini Church are doing quite well 
⎯ A meeting will be set with Rev. Netty Lintang who is visiting here now in 

Torrance to explore more possibility for supporting mission work in Indonesia. 
 

 Update report from Elder Paul Lam 
 

⎯ Instead of two flower arrangements for Rev. Choy’s memorial service (Hong 
Kong), only one flower arrangement ($100) was sent and $100 was given to Mrs. 
Choy as a gift. 

⎯ Brochure and donation guidelines had been translated into Chinese 
⎯ Pastor Lee will send an email to Rev. Man Wan to clarify the issue that Hong 

Kong district has regarding the historical development  of the LLWWEM, 
LLWWEMA and its relationship with Taipei Bread of Life Christian Church. 

 
 Others 

 
⎯ Changes to be made to the LLWWEMA introductory brochure 

− Logo to reflect the  LLWWEMA 
− Changes to be made to the section of “Ling Liang Churches in the World...” 

− Delete the number “240” from the first paragraph 
− Delete the last two sentences (“God has richly blessed this group.  As of 

January 2008 there are 197 churches world wide”) from the second 
paragraph 

− Change the lines connecting LLWWEM to LLWWEMA and BOLCC in 
Taipei from  solid lines to  dotted lines on the chart showing the  non-
structural but historical relationship with each other. 

 
 Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday July 2, 2008 at 9:00 pm. 

 
 Meeting ended with a closing prayer by Elder Lam 


